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Question 

 

“Will the Minister state the number of 2023 tax assessments which are still to be issued?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

2023 tax assessments are not due to be issued before January 2024 once islanders begin to file tax returns 

for 2023 income.   

 

The deadlines for filing 2023 personal income tax returns are 31 May 2024 for paper returns; and 31 July 

2024 for online filing.  2023 tax assessments will be issued during the course of 2024 as returns are 

processed.  A tax assessments is normally issued within 30 days of receipt of a complete tax return. 

 

The vast majority of people who filed a tax return for 2022 have already received a tax assessment for that 

year.   

 

Revenue Jersey routinely expects around 60,000 to 65,000 personal income tax returns to be filed annually.  

As of 16 October 2023, 965 tax assessments remain to be issued for 2022 in response to filed tax returns.  

These are likely to be issued by the end of October.  Around 2.500 “Default Assessments” will be issued 

where a tax return has not been filed. 

 

 


